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Glapwell Parish Council 
Zoom Council Meeting 

January 28th 2021 
 

Present: Tony Trafford (Chair), Clive Fleetwood, Tricia Clough, Rachel Hibbert, John Jepson, Chris 
Mellard-Sibley, Nicki Senior (Clerk). John Marriott (RFO) 
 
8 Members of the public 
 

Agenda Item  

01/21 Apologies for absence None received  

02/21 Declarations of interest None  

03/21 Public Forum  
Jamie Wajs introduced himself as Manager of the newly formed Glapwell Football Club. He detailed the 
club activities and the plans they had for assisting Glapwell Sports Association Charity in refurbishing 
the grounds. He outlined the teams that are currently formed but said that play had been very restricted 
due to the pandemic. However, taking this into account it’s an encouraging time with good feedback 
for games held. The focus is very much on being part of and serving the community of Glapwell, 
becoming a hub, and encouraging people to become part of the village team.  
Fundraising has started to improve what we have and if we are to progress in the league improvements 
must be made. GFC want to raise the appeal of the club and encourage a family focus. We are also 
looking for volunteers and additional support, more details are on social media, facebook, twitter and 
club website.  
Cllr. Trafford – We have a meeting with the Glapwell Community Sports Association charity next 
Tuesday at 7.30pm to progress GCSA and club business 
Cllr. Clough asked what the male/female ratio was on the GCSA committee? 
Cllr. Trafford confirmed it was all male at present 
Cllr Clough asked that women be encouraged to get involved 
Jamie Wajs shared that the club was exploring this issue particularly amongst younger members who 
are mixed teams. One of the coaches has experience in female teams and would like to explore this as 
GFC go forward 
Council shared the view that MUGA users should be encouraged to contribute and that the Charity 
administration should do all it can to encourage diversity.  
 
MOP – Reported they had Written to their MP appealing for them to get best price for the Ransom 
Strip. They also asked if they could supply a covenant on the land. Nothing coming out of Bolsover 
District Council  
Cllr. Trafford – Being an asset should help with a covenant and any sale cannot take place until May so 
it gives us time to play with. If you need help withy covenant application come back to the Clerk. 
MOP – Don’t know how to do covenant so a bit of a loss 
Cllr. Trafford– Think it needs to be put on by owner of the land.  
MOP– James Barron has supported us and included us in his campaign for elections in May.  
Cllr. Clough – Trying to see when significant dates fall, and it is May 2020. Whether we can put a motion 
at council to extend because of Covid is something to think about.  
Cllr Trafford - We can make an appeal, but I think it is just six months.  
Cllr Kirkham (as MOP) – They need to apply a covenant. BDC has millions invested and they don’t need 
the money and we’ve had it confirmed value is value to the community not just economic. BDC are 
reluctant to engage so I tabled a question for next meeting that was knocked back and the promised 
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communication continues to be poor. We need to keep pushing on the covenant hold the council to 
account on the covenant issue. 
Cllr. Clough - We were also told it was up to the parish council to set the amount not up to BDC to tell 
us how much.  
Cllr. Trafford - I am under the impression that 250k was offered 
Cllr. Kirkham (as MOP)– The valuer said 245k but it’s essentially a bidding war. We could offer one 
amount and then the developer could beat us to it feels as if they are trying to channel us in a bidding 
war  

04/21 Minutes of previous meeting November 26th 2020  
Matters arising addressed as we go through: 
Cllr Clough: Street scene have been observing and I hope Cllr. Fleetwood can inform us of progress 
regarding red bin collection although it’s been chaotic with late collection and I’m waiting for a response 
on that.  
Cllr. Fleetwood - I’ll monitor and feedback tomorrow  
Cllr. Fleetwood– Is there any update on the problem with the residential family? 
Cllr. Clough – I contacted the council to ask if we could have a police phone number I’m not allowed to 
have that and the council were going to get in touch and ask to issue a statement but nothing has come 
back from the police.  
Cllr. Fleetwood - I keep getting asked and residents are frustrated that nothings being done and what 
are the Parish Council doing about it.   
Cllr. Clough - We wrote to BDC but not the police  
CLERK to write to Police and copy in Police Commissioners department regarding this specific situation 
Cllr. Fleetwood - Wildflower planting, nothing heard yet. 
Cllr. Trafford – I’ll contact Steve Brunt to see what has been decided 
Cllr Fleetwood – Need meet the County Council to agree the site but there’s no valued reason for not 
moving forward 
CLERK to take this up with Cllr. Moesby 
Cllr. Fleetwood -Glapwell in bloom, I have quotes and they are for less than 2k. and for hanging baskets. 
I will put this on the agenda for next month.  
Cllr. Trafford– Was the Vault invoicing resolved? 
RFO – We queried but were told that was the charge and wouldn’t budge on it. 
Cllr. Fleetwood – Think we just touched briefly last meeting and decided to be pragmatic and given 
Vaults community support in other areas such as the CCTV and Christmas tree we would pay the 
requested amount. This wasn’t reflected in the last minutes.  
CLERK to amend minutes to reflect this decision  
Accepted minutes, notwithstanding amendments, Proposed by Cllr Clough and seconded by Cllr. 
Fleetwood  
– Minutes were accepted as a true and accurate record.   
 

05/21 Reports: 
 
05/21/01 Police report  
Reports of crime have fallen October 2020 to November 2020 by 50%.  
Reports of crime for November 2020 are down 25% on 2018 and 2019.  
Cllr. Clough – We had a worrying incident with talk of a deceased person being taken from a house 
and nothing fed back from police. Raised with Street scene and see if I can get a number and get some 
information.   
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Cllr. Fleetwood – This incident was raised on social media, but the page taken down so the least the 
police could do is have the decency to post something to counter what people are saying on there.  
Cllr. Trafford – Could quote that to them as a specific incident.  
CLERK to write letter requesting information about specific incident.  
 
05/21/02 Response from Commissioners office 
Cllr. Fleetwood - This says nothing and cuts across on the 11th January operation with Derbyshire targets 
to highlight crime. Key areas were Speeding ASB and rural crime.  We clearly fall into those categories. 
We have always had problems with fly tipping, and we get a letter to fob us off with claims of no staff. 
Bottom line is they just don’t want to get involved. Now that’s unacceptable from my point of view. In 
public it’s one thing to us another.  
 
05/21/03 County Councillor  
Cllr Fleetwood - The speed cameras on the hill are not working. The trigger speed is too high or the 
reset is too long. Now they work every 2/3 minutes. So multiple cars are getting through with no 
illumination. Also, From Mansfield speed camera doesn’t work.  
Clerk to report to Cllr. Moesby 
 
05/21/04 District Councillor 
I had a resident report fly tipping so did self-report and got email saying that they were going out to 
sort again and also, which is useful, got phone call from the new street scene enforcement officer. They 
cover Glapwell, Pleasley and Shirebrook but at moment because of covid they can’t get out and about 
as much but if we get enough people reporting on self-service they will come out. The service can be 
used to report many thanks including dog fouling, abandoned vehicles as fly tipping and they would like 
to get people to report with photos if possible. Unfortunately, they are not responsible for parking. 
 
I have attended two meetings, growth, and budget scrutiny. At the moment finances at BDC are looking 
healthy but when we come to 2024 when we know local government will not be receiving monies they 
are used to we may well see BDC slip into the negative. So, they are being very prudent as to the money 
they are spending. They are looking at selling off surplus council owned land and developing key assets.  
So, garage sites may be sold off and I have asked if they do decide to sell to let ward members know.  
 
Regarding covid testing people were not told clearly that Shirebrook village hall testing is for anyone in 
the area including Glapwell village. If you are not displaying symptoms go to Shirebrook village hall and 
you can have a test to see if you are covid free.  
 
There is a full council meeting next week on the 3rd.  
 
I have developed good relationship with Bramley Vale head. A nice man who cares about the children 
and the community. Next Friday I’m going a walk around the playground to meet with him with social 
distancing. Keeping people informed on FB pages on school information.  
 

06/21 Matters arising (excluding those covered elsewhere on the agenda) 
06/21/01 Food parcels/meals at the centre 
Cllr. T Clough 
Via social media I’ve managed to get 9 people who are willing to help with cooking meals when we are 
back in action and looking at giving out food parcels. Tuesday seems a good day for running activities. 
One of the volunteers works at the centre and so would her being involved be in addition to working 



 

4 
 

hours? In that group are Richard and Judy Henderson-Smith who are very clued up on food parcels. Not 
progressed this yet until I receive feedback from the Council.  
Cllr. Trafford -Volunteering is not within the terms of employment so they would be undertaking it as a 
volunteer. In my talks with BCVS I have nominated you, Cllr Clough, as point of contact for community 
volunteering and funding through BCVS.  
 
06/21/02 Vaccinations at the centre 
Clerk reported that the offer of the use of the centre for Covid vaccinations was gratefully received by 
the GP and if needed they will be in contact.  
 
06/21/03 Bee friendly bus stops 
Regarding the distributed literature the Clerk asked for the Councils thoughts on if they would like to 
be involved. 
Council unanimously agreed to express interest in the scheme.  
 
06/21/04 The Ransom Strip 
Cllr T Clough referred to earlier discussions.  
 

07/21 Finance Report 
07/21/01 Payments December to date 
 

Date Details   TOTAL NET VAT 

01.12.20 C Fleetwood Remembrance 89 £62.81 £62.81 £0.00 

01.12.20 Macfloor Ltd Centre flooring 90 £3,252.00 £2,710.00 £542.00 

01.12.20 Medicins S F Donation via Paypal 91 £50.00 £50.00 £0.00 

01.12.20 Derbys Asbestos 
Support 

Donation 91 £50.00 £50.00 £0.00 

01.12.20 J Aitken Xmas Decs Centre 92 £92.50 £77.09 £15.41 

01.12.20 GCSA Donation Ch70 £500.00 £500.00 £0.00 

03.12.20 J Aitken Batteries for lights 92 £5.97 £4.98 £0.99 

10.12.20 BT Mobile 93 £14.40 £12.00 £2.40 

10.12.20 E-on FG Gas 94 £14.45 £13.76 £0.69 

10.12.20 Water Plus Hall water supply 95 £42.13 £42.13 £0.00 

16.12.20 Staff Salaries December 96 £3,417.73 £3,417.73 £0.00 

16.12.20 HMRC December 96 £234.63 £234.63 £0.00 

16.12.20 DCC Staff pension 96 £257.42 £257.42 £0.00 

16.12.20 Opus Energy Hall Gas 97 £90.29 £85.99 £4.30 

16.12.20 Opus Energy Hall Elec 98 £150.71 £143.53 £7.18 

16.12.20 JKE Ltd MUGA Repairs 99 £96.00 £80.00 £16.00 

16.12.20 Plusnet Broadband DD £47.40 £47.40 £0.00 

16.12.20 Water Plus FG Supply 100 £65.48 £54.57 £10.91 

31.12.20 Unity Trust Charges DD £18.00 £18.00 £0.00 

31.12.20 PayPal Charges DD £10.04 £10.04 £0.00 

04.01.21 Eon FG PAYG 101 £50.00 £47.62 £2.38 

04.01.21 J Aitken Diary 102 £7.26 £7.26 £0.00 

05.01.21 R Cook Xmas Tree 103 £3,720.00 £3,100.00 £620.00 

05.01.21 Opus Hall Electricity 104 £153.81 £146.49 £7.32 

05.01.21 Opus Hall Gas 105 £436.21 £363.51 £72.70 

14.01.21 Eon FG Gas 106 £14.45 £13.76 £0.69 

14.01.21 BT Mobile 107 £14.40 £12.00 £2.40 

15.01.21 Staff Salaries 108 £3,283.11 £3,283.11 £0.00 

15.01.21 HMRC PAYE 108 £209.24 £209.24 £0.00 

15.01.21 DCC Pension 108 £226.34 £226.34 £0.00 

15.01.21 Plusnet Broadband DD £47.40 £47.40 £0.00 
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Extra payments: 
 
Ground rent of £1 no vat 
Becky’s mobile phone £140.00 no vat as in Clerks name this will change to charity shortly 
Chesterfield roofing £480 no vat 
DC dog bin £54.60 with £9.10 vat 
Fire call £156 with £26 vat  
 
07/21/02 Income and expenditure November/December 
Balance as of December £63632.27 
Cllr. Fleetwood – have we received the contribution from Peter White? 
RFO - Yes but not on this statement but on the one in January  
 
07/21/03 Budget monitoring 
We do need to make some plans for projects with firm financial calculations.  We have a contingency 
for football, and we need to think if that needs to go to charity. The total for this is 5k and as it’s in our 
budget we could support the charity. Because there is no ground income currently it’s important you 
decide on this. Can we have this on the agenda for the next meeting? 
Agenda for next month CLERK  
 

08/21 The Glapwell Centre 
08/21/01 Update on refurbishment goods 
Cllr C Fleetwood 
Richard smith said furniture delivered by the end of January and hardware has been ordered. Agreed 
that I would meet when delivered to check it is what we agreed.  
 
08/21/02 Grant for new cooker 
Clerk is happy to report a £300 grant for a new cooker through the youth activities organised by Cllr. 
Clough 
 
08/21/03 Maintenance and development of the centre 
Cllr. Trafford updated on meeting with Simon Redding at BCVS regarding moving to a charity or 
community company for the centre. We need a sub-group to look at the future of the centre with 
Simon flagging up potential funding such as Severn Trent community trust. We would need 
community involvement and discussion with community development groups. So we need a formal 
meeting to take that forward.  
Cllr Fleetwood – I think it beneficial to do that sooner not later so all our ducks are in a row when 
grants are available, and we can get applications in straight away.  
Cllr. Trafford – Ideally, we need a meeting in the next 10 days as there are already covid recovery 
grants so a preliminary meeting so we know where we are going with it would be a good idea.  
Clerk to see who wishes to sit on sub committee 
 

09/21 Football Ground and MUGA 
09/21/01 Charity Formation update 
Cllr. T Trafford – Charity formed and bank account open. Members have been identified for the charity 
subgroup. We have some money which went into the temporary account at BCVS to transfer over. I 
think there is another small grant of about 1000k to deal with security at the ground. 
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RFO – Everything is up and running, Chris and Becky had some issues logging onto the bank account but 
now resolved. PAYE needs doing for Becky’s transfer 
CLERK to chase lease from solicitors  
 
09/21/02 Ground update   
Meeting with GFC next Tuesday after which we hope to have more information about the Charities 
plans going forward.  
 

10/21 Planning matters  
Decision letters received and distributed: 
20/00456/FUL 
20/00471/FUL 
20/00402/FUL 
20/00527/FUL  

 

11/21 Correspondence 
11/21/01 Venue hire Prevent update for Parish and Town councils 
11/21/02 Probation service litter team 
11/21/03 Glapwell GPC Vaccine centre 
11/21/04 Formal complaint acknowledgment 
11/21/05 Climate Change Parish Pack   
11/21/06 BDC Bidder acknowledgment 

12/21 Date of next meeting February 25th 2021  
 

13/21 Resolution by Chair to exclude Press and Members of the public for the remaining agenda items 
under Schedule 12 of the Local Gov Act 1972 
 
No press or public present  
 

 


